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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, MAY 24, 2016 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Salvador Longoria, Commissioner Connie Goodly, Commissioner Barbara Major, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Sharon Wegner and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
COMMISSIONER ABSENT: Commissioner Flozell Daniels and Commissioner Al Herrera
INVOCATION:
Deslie Isidore gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance followed.
NO AUDIO
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
APRIL 26, 2016
Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Major seconded to approve the minutes of April 26, 2016.  Verbal Motion 16-028 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:
No Report.
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT
INSURANCE BROKER AND BENEFITS ADMINISTRATOR

Deslie Isidore read the resolution into the record.


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to authorize the Board to extend the Kennedy Financial Group contract for an additional five years.  Resolution No. 16-027 was adopted unanimously.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:
Commissioner Wegner stated that Jefferson Parish received their New Bus Washers.
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT:

Justin Augustine introduced the New Director of Schedule and Planning, CJ Bright.
Justin Augustine stated that the Transdev/RTA family would employee 4 students from the 2016 City of New Orleans Summer Youth and Intern Program; the students will work in the Marketing Department, Scheduling Department, Operations Department and Human Resources Department.


Justin Augustine stated that the RTA submitted the Bus and Bus Facilities Grant and was awaiting approval from the FTA.

TRANSDEV – FERRY REPORT:


Mark Major presented the Ferry Report in accordance with the State Fiscal Year, July 1, 2015 to August 30, 2016.

Mark Major stated that the extended ferry hours would be through December 31, 2016.

Mark Major reported that the total expenses for the month of April were $755,691.75 and, less fare collected of $207,103.12, resulted in a net billing for the month of $548,588.63.


Mark Major reported that the Ferry Subsidy for the month of April was $1,736,813.91, less the net billing of 548,588.63, and the reimbursement to the RTA for the diesel fuel was $10,900.24, RTA Ferry Grant Revenues were $190,705.00 and, less RTA Grant Expenses, was $238,381.00 which gives an April 2016 balance of $1,129,649.04 of State subsidy for ferry operations. 


Mark Major reported that on the Algiers Point/Canal Street Ferry, the total number of passengers was 77,303 and there were 81 Scooters for a total of 77,384 passengers and, on the Lower Algiers/Chalmette Ferry, there were 280 pedestrians and 23,824 vehicles for a total of 24,104 passengers.
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRESS REPORT

N. RAMPART STREET/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREETCAR EXPANSION PROJECT CANAL STREET TO ELYSIAN FIELDS AVENUE 

Martin Pospisil reported that the rail and track slab was 100% complete from Elysian Fields Street to Toulouse Street intersection.
Martin Pospisil reported that the track slab work should be completed in four weeks past the Bienville Street intersection. 
Martin Pospisil reported that all intersections were open on Esplanade Avenue and the signalization would be completed in two weeks. 

Martin Pospisil reported that the underground utility work was completed at Bienville Street and Conti Street and the relocation of the 24” water line at St. Peter Street will be completed in two weeks. 

Martin Pospisil reported the following:

· Original Contract Value:




$41,154,229
· Change Orders Value:

   



$-    513,944
· Revised Contract Value:





$40,640,285
· Estimated Value of Change Order Under Negotiation 

$     300,000
· 64 Differing Site Conditions to Date 
· All for underground conflicts
· To date value approximately $500,000
· Billed to Bid Item for Differing Site Conditions - $300,000 available in the Original Contract
· Internal Monthly Cost Review Meetings (AWC, Transdev, PB and TMG)
· Current DBE Goal at 32% (28.56% Required by Contract)

· Monthly Project Update for the Community 

Next meeting (likely the last meeting) on June 7th at 6:00 p.m. (hosted by P&J Oyster House)
STATE OF GOOD REPAIR CARROLLTON:
Fred Basha reported that the Notice To Proceed (NTP) was issued on February 26, 2016 and the construction Kick Off Meeting was held on February 25, 2016.
Fred Basha reported that the contractor was getting all of the material in for the project.

CANAL BLVD. STREETCAR/BUS TERMINAL:


Fred Basha reported that the solicitation for construction was released on May 23, 2016 and the Pre-Bid meeting was scheduled for June 9, 2016.  All bids are due on June 23, 2016.
STATUS OF FEMA PROJECT WORKSHEETS:

Fred Basha stated that the RTA received $109,798,732.83 from FEMA and FEMA was currently working with a very small team.

Fred Basha stated that 111 PW’s were in close out with 99 closed and 11 in the final close out process and staff was working with FEMA and GOHSEP to expedite PW closures. 
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Ronald Baptiste reported that the RTA recognized Actual Sales Tax Receipts through February 2016 and as a result, the RTA for the month of February exceeded the estimate by $51,000.
Ronald Baptiste reported that the difference in the Sales Tax Revenue for February reduced the negative difference as of January. 


Ronald Baptiste reported that the Passenger Fare Line Item came in $430,000 under in revenue compared to budget.  This was due to heavy rain events during the month.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Operating Expense Line Item was $275,000 under expenses due to the Service Enhancements taking place in late April and not in March as budgeted.  
Ronald Baptiste reported that the RTA was paying $1.00 less than what was budgeted for fuel during the month of April and that resulted in a $181,000 savings for the RTA.
Ronald Baptiste stated that in the TMSEL Legacy Costs Line Item, many Workers’ Compensation Claims were being resolved and the numbers in the budget had been coming down in the past 4-5 years and it was less than what was budgeted for 2016 and, for the month, the numbers were below budget by $59,000 and for the year $232,000.
Ronald Baptiste stated that the Maritime Operations Line Item was zero net cost to the RTA and all the expenditures that were not covered, such as passenger fares, were paid out of the State Funds that were allocated to ferry operations. 

Ronald Baptiste stated that regarding the Government Operating Assistance Line Item, the RTA received $24,000 more for Preventative Maintenance for the month than what was anticipated and the net impact of revenues and operating expenses was positive for the month and year to date.
Ronald Baptiste stated that on the Governmental Non-Operating Fixed Assets Construction Cost for the Capital Expenditure Line Item, the Carrollton Project started and the RTA would start to see the money that was budgeted for 2015 roll over into 2016 and would start incurring costs and the Napoleon Facility would start not long after.
Ronald Baptiste stated that the Capital Expenditures on Interest Income Line Item was at budget and has earned a little more than what was anticipated.

Ronald Baptiste stated that the RTA ended the month in a positive position for the month and a positive position year to date.
PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY REPORT:
Deslie Isidore stated that all the items presented had been verified by the Management Oversight Committee and the Procurement Procedures were in order and the pricing was reasonable.
TO AMEND:

FINAL DESIGN SERVICES FOR THE RAMPART/ST. CLAUDE STREET PROJECT
DEFERRED
TO AWARD:
THIRTY (30) REMANUFACTURED ENGINES

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to award a contract for Thirty (30) Remanufactured Engines.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Major seconded to authorize the Board to award a contract to Kenworth of Louisiana.   Resolution No. 16-028 was adopted unanimously.
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT:

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders. 
AUDIO ON

OPERATIONS REPORT
Brendan Matthews reported that chargeable accidents per 100,000 Miles for April for buses was 1.9, rail was 1.00 and Paratransit 0.92.
Brendan Matthews reported that staff was working on the Mirror Stations, diminishing clearance course (Wall Street), random ride along with operators, safety & operation staff earlier morning presence and personal safety messages and safety message over the radio system to each mode.
Brendan Matthews reported that boardings per hour for the month of April were bus 24.62, rail 45.50 and Paratransit 1.94. 
Brendan Matthews reported that On Time Performance for bus was 73.30%, Rail 65.10% and Paratransit 85.15% 
Brendan Matthews reported that 67% of the lines experienced detours or service interruptions; 26 service disruptions, including 8 long term detours, affected service in April and 6.3% of bus trips and 7.9% of streetcar trips ran earlier.
Brendan Matthews reported that the Rideline received 18,818 calls in April, and answered 17,137; 1,681 calls were abandoned and 91.07% of calls were answered and 8.93% of calls were abandoned.

Brendan Matthews reported that on Route 27 – Louisiana, service was increased to every 40 minutes.

Brendan Matthews reported that on Route 39 – Tulane, 60 minutes were added to overnight service from 1:00 a.m. to 5:00 a.m. so that the Tulane Line would have 24 hour service.

In response to Chairman Longoria, Brendan Matthews stated that on Saturday and Sunday service was increased from 4:00 a.m. to 6:00 a.m. 

Brendan Matthews reported that on Route 51 – St. Bernard – St. Anthony, the route was changed to service Mirabeau to St. Anthony and to UNO and that service was extended for earlier morning and late evening trips and Monday through Saturday service was increased to every 40 minutes.
Brendan Matthews reported that on Route 52 – St. Bernard – Paris, the route was changed to service the entire length of Paris Avenue to UNO and overnight service was added between Canal Street and L.C. Simon Blvd. operating every 60 minutes.
Brendan Matthews reported that on Route 55 – Elysian Fields, daily overnight service was added every 60 minutes to operate 24 hours.
Brendan Matthews reported that on Route 57 – Franklin service was extended to the SUNO Lake Campus and extended service hours were added for earlier morning trips and service increased to every 30-40 minutes on the weekends.

Brendan Matthews reported that on Route 60 – Hayne, service was added to the mid-day route and extra trips in the evening were added to SUNO; Saturday and Sunday service was added and late evening service were added from Delgado and Littlewoods.
Brendan Matthews reported that on Route 62 – Morrison Express, service was added to earlier morning and late evening trips for weekdays and weekends.

Brendan Matthews reported that on Route 63 – New Orleans East Owl, service hours were extended every 60 minutes from 1:00 a.m. to 5:00 a.m.

Brendan Matthews reported that on Route 64 – Lake Forest Express, service was extended to Michoud Blvd. and Expedition Dr.

Brendan Matthews reported that on Route 65 – Read – Crowder Express, service was extended to Michoud Blvd. and Expedition Dr.
Brendan Matthews reported that on Route 80 – Desire – Louisa, service was extended to the SUNO Lake Campus and service was restored to Congress Drive and Hayne Blvd., north of Prentice Avenue and earlier trips were added on weekdays.
Brendan Matthews reported that on Route 84 – Galvez, overnight service was added every 60 minutes to operate 24 hours.
Brendan Matthews reported that on Route 88 – St. Claude, overnight service was added every 60 minutes to operate 24 hours.

Brendan Matthews reported that on Route 94 – Broad, service was added to operate the route to Village De L’Est only and overnight service was added every 60 minutes to operate 24 hours.

Brendan Matthews reported that on Route 101 – Algiers Point, earlier morning service was added to get earlier service to Canal Street.

Brendan Matthews reported that on Route102 – General Meyer, earlier morning service was added to Canal Street and service improved to every 40 minutes.

In response to Commissioner Major, Justin Augustine stated that 40 foot buses were ordered and staff was looking into ordering different size buses to accommodate the different schedules.

Justin Augustine stated that staff was going to monitor the ridership patterns and the bus replacement schedule would be prepared to match the needs of the riding public.

Commissioner Major stated that most workers and lower income people were being pushed to the outer parts of the City.

Justin Augustine stated that with the shifting of demographics moving further away from the inner core of the City and from job sites, the RTA needed to look into how service would be delivered and the rate structure of the service.
Commissioner Major stated that when the RTA deals with service rates it should be with an equitable process.

Brendan Matthews reported that on Route 115 – General De Gaulle-Tullis, earlier morning and late evening service was added.

Brendan Matthews reported that on Route 114 – General De Gaulle – Sullen, overnight service was added every 60 minutes for the service to operate 24 hours.

Brendan Matthews reported that on Route 47 – Canal – Cemeteries, overnight service was added every 30 minutes from 2:00 a.m. to 5:00 a.m. to operate the line 24 hours.
In response to Chairman Longoria, Brendan Matthews stated that there was a 2 hour gap from 4:00 a.m. to 6:00 a.m. where it did not run and on April 17 when the new schedule took effect, 1,023 people rode and included in those days was Jazz Fest weekend.

Chairman Longoria stated that there was a substantial increase during the weekdays from 4:00 a.m. to 6:00 a.m.

Justin Augustine stated that the RTA listened to the community and added the necessary times to the service.
Chairman Longoria stated that the biggest jump in passenger numbers were on the weekdays when  people needed to get to work earlier and the RTA made that happen with the Service Enhancements.
Brendan Matthews reported that Route 202- Airport Express, was a new route between the CBD and north terminal construction site and New Orleans International Airport and has six daily trips.

ADA COMPLIANCE REPORT
Karen Sider reported that 686 persons visited the ID Center in April.

Karen Sider reported that 331 ID Cards, 117 senior cards, 23 fixed-route, 97 ADA cards and 74 Medicare Cards had been issued and 375people came in for applications or information. 

Karen Sider reported that 166 ADA applications had been processed, 87 approved, 22 denied, and 35 fixed route applications were received and processed. 
Karen Sider reported that the Paratransit office had 23,809 requests for trips and 18,194 completed trips with an on-time performance of 87.13% and the number of active clients is 1,255.
Karen Sider reported that on fixed-route, 103,531 individuals paid the reduced fare of 40 cents and 4,921 ADA clients rode free.  There were also 1,855 wheelchair passengers and 6,649 bike riders on the fixed route vehicles.
Karen Sider reported that two outreach sessions were conducted this month:  Lower 9th Ward Senior Center, 1616 Caffin Ave in the Pete Sanchez Building where 60 seniors participated, and at the newly opened John Hainkel Adult Day Program, 612 Clay where five seniors and 20 health care providers participated.

Karen Sider reported that 22 complaints and three commendations were filed this month regarding Paratransit Service.  The highest categories were operator conduct, and Mel’s Transportation had five complaints.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine stated that Joe Watkins was retiring on June 3, 2016.

COOPERATIVE ENDEAVOR AGREEMENT (CEA):

GREATER BATON ROUGE AIRPORT DISTRICT – DISASTER VEHICLE STORAGE
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting approval to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement (CEA) with the Greater Baton Rouge Airport District – Disaster Vehicle Storage.
Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Major seconded to authorize staff to enter into a Greater Baton Rouge Airport District – Disaster Vehicle Storage.  Resolution No. 16-029 was adopted unanimously.

VARIOUS INSURANCE COVERAGES
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to award contracts for Various Insurance Coverages.


Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Major seconded to authorize the Board to award contracts for Various Insurance Coverages.  Resolution No. 16-030 was adopted unanimously. 

NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

Commissioner Longoria moved and Commissioner Major seconded to add To Ratify Contract Amendment - General Contractor– Rampart Street/St. Claude Avenue Street Project to the agenda. Verbal Motion 16-029 was approved unanimously.
To Ratify Contract Amendment:


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to ratify the amendment for General Contractor – Rampart Street/St. Claude Avenue Street Project.

Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to authorize the Board to amend the contract with AECOM.  Resolution No. 16-031 was adopted unanimously.
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 


James Guilbeau stated that the RTA should meet with the Convention and Tourist Bureau and Downtown Development District to discuss the new residential developments in downtown New Orleans.  


Brenda Holmes asked if the #57 and #88 routes would continue to go to Canal Street or if these routes would stop at Elysian Fields and St. Claude and let the passengers out and then the passengers would have to board the Rampart Streetcar and pay an extra fare to get to Canal Street.

Brenda Holmes stated that there were so many people that needed to get to work and school and she asked why the RTA would do such a thing.


Justin Augustine stated that no decisions were made regarding the Rampart Streetcar operation and the RTA has not had any Public Outreach Meetings and the RTA would hold a Public Hearing to discuss this route with the public before any decisions would be made.


Brenda Holmes stated that at Desire and Marais, where the #80 Louisa turns to go to the 9th Ward, a bus stop was needed.

Brenda Holmes stated that the bus stop at Esplanade and Claiborne has been removed again.


Brenda Holmes stated that benches have been moved from certain locations such as Chef Menteur Highway and Louisa Street, Chef Menteur Highway and Desire Parkway.

Justin Augustine stated that the City of New Orleans made the decision to remove those benches; they did not belong to the RTA.  Those benches were under a different contract.


Brenda Holmes stated that the week of May 16, 2016, the Rideline did not answer the phone for the whole week and she said she called at different times during the day and there was no answer.

Justin Augustine stated that he would investigate to see why the phones were not answered in the Rideline during that particular week.
Alex Pororske stated that he wanted to thank the RTA for the Service Enhancements.
Alex Pororske stated that he was also hearing concerns regarding the Rampart Streetcar Line and he said he did not want the same thing to happen to the Rampart Streetcar Line that happened to the Loyola/UPT Streetcar Line.

Richelle Lee stated that her concern was about the Broad Route because the buses do not go down to NASA and she has to walk two highway blocks at night with no lights  and she and her son almost got hit by a car and these blocks were very unsafe for the elderly.

Commissioner Major stated that Justin Augustine would take her information and let her know about the changes to the Broad bus.

Richelle Lee stated that the RTA needed to contract NASA and coordinate the Broad schedule with NASA for their employees.

Richelle Lee stated that the Lake Forest was the longest route in New Orleans East because it goes through the majority of the streets in New Orleans East.

Richelle Lee stated that she likes the way the Broad Line runs on the weekends.


Chairman Longoria stated that Richelle Lee should be a member of the Riders Advisory Committee because she is a regular rider and has good information to give to the RTA.


Richelle Lee stated that bus H12 has two broken windows in the back and H1 has a slow door. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOTE TO CONSIDER):

Deferred. 

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Tilley seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of May 24, 2016 at 11:32 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 16-030 was approved unanimously.
